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given. Allowing for differences in population, say a factor of
about 3 to 1, this is still a significant difference, and it
should be possible to compare the rates of manic depressive
psychoses and other illnesses for which ECT is routinely
used in the two countries.

SEBASTIAN KRAEMER
The Tavistock Clinic
London NW3

Psychopathology of nuclear war
DEAR SIRs

I am pleased that Dr Ian Deary' has given such close
attention to my article on ‘The Psychopathology of Nuclear
War'2, He makes numerous criticisms, many of which can
be answered by pointing to your editorial wish to restrict
articles to 2,000 words and to my own desire to keep to
medical and psychological aspects of nuclear weapons,
avoiding discussion of political choices.

Dr Deary found my article confusing but I'm afraid that I
must make the same complaint about his. After spending
much time defending the status quo of nuclear deterrence, he
ends by advocating Steven Salter’s scheme for slow multi-
lateral disarmament®. His acceptance of the advisability of
reducing the present numbers of nuclear weapons can only
support my argument that nuclear deterrence has not been
the safe and stable system which people have been led to
believe it is.

I know Salter’s scheme and agree that it is ingenious. But
why is such a clever scheme not being used now? Because
there is no real will to achieve reductions in nuclear
weapons; because there is insufficient appreciation of the
common threat which nuclear weapons pose.

Clever schemes in themselves will not provide this realis-
ation and this will. I agree with Einstein in his declaration
that “If mankind is to survive, we are in need of a funda-
mentally new way of thinking.” Dr Deary tries to stretch
old ways of thinking about war and weapons to fit the
nuclear age, and in the end it doesn’t hold together. He has
to agree that more weapons mean more danger, not less.
He also agrees that if nuclear deterrence fails once, it fails
irredeemably.

His claim that a move to a non-nuclear defence policy
would not release money for improving health and welfare
is not true. It is quite possible to have a defence policy based
on defensive, rather than retaliatory, deterrence at less cost
than the present one*. Such a policy, unlike a nuclear one,
is usable, credible and non-provocative and also more
morally acceptable.

I agree with Dr Deary that spending on conventional
arms worldwide is a much greater drain on resources than
nuclear spending, but this is no argument for not starting
to dismantle the most dangerous end of the weapons
stockpile—its nuclear tip. It should then be easier to see
others, e.g. the people of the Soviet Union, as human
beings, making further disarmament moves more likely.
Détente and nuclear deterrence can’t coexist. You cannot
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get to know someone you have to pretend to be willing to
incinerate.

Dr Deary makes the amazing statement that nuclear
deterrence, with its constant threat of genocide, is “the
crystallization of system wisdom™. Wisdom is the last word
which should be used. I prefer Profesor Bernard Lown’s
description®, at the recent Cologne conference of Inter-
national Physicians for the Prevention of Nuclear War, that
“Deterrence is a suspended sentence of mass murder to be
executed at any moment. The idea of pointing nuclear
missiles at entire nations is without precedent in moral
depravity.”

Dr Deary finally complains that I make no proposal. Let
me propose a necessary first step away from nuclear mad-
ness. I support IPPNW’s call® for a moratorium on nuclear
testing pending completion of a Comprehensive Test Ban
Treaty. This would be the real litmus test of political will. It
would notrequire trust, because seismological arrangements
of verification are available. It would restore to people hope
that nuclear weapons are within human agency to control,
and enhance confidence between Governments. It would be
an unprecedented achievement in preventive medicine.

JiM DYER
Royal Edinburgh Hospital
Edinburgh
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Alcoholism and the Mental Health Act

DEAR Sirs

A letter from Dr Igbal Singh (Bulletin, July 1986, 10, 188)
following an earlier letter of mine (Bulletin, February 1986,
10, 38), in which he states that the best way of dealing with
delirium tremens is to admit the person to a medical facility
under Common Law, warrants a further comment.

I have some sympathy with the idea although I have not
always been able to persuade my medical colleagues of the
wisdom of such a move. The case over which I was in
correspondence with the Medical Defence Union, however,
could not be dealt with by this means. The patient, a woman
in her late 30s, was already in hospital on an orthopaedic
ward. On the day before I saw her, while intoxicated, she
had sustained complicated fractures to her left tibia and
fibula. Plaster of Paris had been applied but was not yet
steady enough to bear weight. The symptoms of delirium
tremens supervened and the patient attempted to run, or at
least hobble quickly, out of the ward repeatedly despite the
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close attentions of orthopaedic nursing staff. On one
occasion she tried to reach the roof, apparently in order to
throw herself off; and on another she insisted that she was
now going home because she felt quite well. The disruption
to the ward on a busy operating morning was considerable
and it therefore seemed sensible to arrange admission to the
Psychiatric Department, another building on the same site.
The patient was unwilling to go and the Duty Approved
Social Worker was unwilling to allow a Section 2 to
be enforced, claiming that the 1983 Mental Health Act
specifically excludes alcoholism as a reason for detention.

These were the circumstances under which it seemed
necessary, once the acute situation had resolved itself, to
gain a qualified opinion such as that provided by Mr G. K.
Roberts of the Medical Defence Union.

LARRY CULLIFORD
Sutton Hospital
Sutton, Surrey
Care of the mentally ill

DEAR SIrs

I wonder if I can take up various points in the Bulletin of
June 1986 which sensibly might be linked together in one
letter.

I was very pleased to see in the Irish Division Report the
recommendations on services to mentally handicapped
people who have psychiatric illnesses. This was an issue
which MIND debated at its Annual Conference in 1984 and
we held a one day conference on the issue in the same year.
Many carers and representatives of the statutory services
attended in an attempt to find some coherent way of dealing
with such needs. The overwhelming view was that mentally
ill people who have mental illness should be treated in
appropriate mental health services rather than in mental
handicap services, that appropriate training should be given
to staff of the psychiatric services in the specific needs of
mentally handicapped people, and that we need a much
greater awareness of the incidence of depressive and psy-
chotic illnesses in mental handicapped people. I hope that
the College can continue to put emphasis on this issue.

Mental health problems in mentally handicapped people
often manifest in late adolescence, and young adults gener-
ally are another group badly served by our current services.
There appears to be a general tide of unhappiness sweeping
through young people. Whilst many have adjusted well to
the lack of job prospects and large amounts of undirected
leisure time, others, especially those from unstable back-
grounds, are demonstrating that loss of hope can lead to
pathology.

MIND has been running an exciting project funded by
the Manpower Services Commission in Wolverhampton
for educationally backward adolescents with severe behav-
ioural disorders. The project has been beneficial in keeping
some youngsters out of longstay hospitals and in offering a
resource to hard pressed careers officers and social workers.
A small research project undertaken by the West Midlands
Regional Office of MIND demonstrated an increasing con-
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cern by local education authorities throughout the country.
It would be interesting to hear from child and adolescent
psychiatrists their referral rates and what services are
available in their areas.

Which brings me to the HAS and their recent useful
report, A Bridge Over Troubled Waters. The HAS seems to
be coming in for some criticism from psychiatry for its
tough and voluble concern for the quality of care in institu-
tions. Such scrutiny is, however, essential if we are to ensure
the best possible human service delivery wherever it occurs,
and to constantly reappraise the way we provide our care.
Visits by the HAS must be seen as positive ways of offering a
new perspective on an institution, rather than being seen
as some negative attempt to criticise individuals. Peter
Horrocks and his team are to be congratulated on involving
a range of professional staff from the statutory and volun-
tary agencies in the adolescents’ work; and it is encouraging
that the HAS reports are now public, leading to greater
understanding of the problems faced in hospitals and to a
lack of secrecy over the difficulties they uncover.

Finally may I turn to Bob Bluglass’s report, Parliamentary
News. Hereports on the House of Lordsdebate on thecare of
mentally ill people giving some space to Lord Mottistone’s
rather trenchant views of the patients’ or consumer move-
ments. It is worth stating that MIND does not support the
Campaign against Psychiatric Oppression or the Network
of Alternatives to Psychiatry or any other particular
consumer group. It is true, and most of your readers will
be aware, that MIND has always been pro-consumer and
is attempting to support the development of a strong
consumer voice. Clearly we believe Lord Mottistone is
wrong to suggest that CAPO is evil, though he is of course
entitled to his view that they may be misguided.

Lord Ennals in replying to this challenge stated that he
knew nothing about ‘patients’ power’ but said that ‘most
patients have no power at all and those whose only resi-
dence is a mental hospital do not even have a vote, let alone
political power or any other sort of power. I believe that
people who are patients must be consulted about their own
future. They are people as well as patients’.

It was good that the Lords had such a lengthy debate on
the care of mentally ill people and that they reflected the view
of the College, of the National Schizophrenia Fellowship
and a variety of other organisations. Lord Rea quoted
MIND’scalculation that a sum of at least £500 million needs
to be transferred to local authorities for services to mentally
handicapped people, and a similar sum is needed for services
to people with mental illnesses. This is a message we must
get over to politicians and planners—alternatives to insti-
tutions are not a cheap option; replacing an underfunded
institutional service with an underfunded community
service is a recipe for disaster. We must all fight together to
get the cash to develop a truly comprehensive mental health
service.

CHRISTOPHER HEGINBOTHAM

MIND National Director

22 Harley Street, London W1
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